
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 25 SEPTEMBER 2006


EX.212/06
OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY PRIME MINISTER - GRANT (Key Decision)

(With the consent of the Chairman, and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item had been included on the Agenda as a key decision, although not in the Forward Plan)

Portfolio
Sustainable Communities

Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter

The Director of Community Services submitted Report CS.47/06 detailing the current position regarding expenditure on various projects from the £1.5m grant awarded to the City Council by the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister to support, enable and expedite housing renewal to properties affected by the January 2005  floods.

The Director reported on the following three areas of underspend:-

(a)  Repairs to Vulnerable Properties - Funding of £325,000 had been based upon 15 properties requiring repairs.  However, only three householders had brought schemes forward resulting in an underspend of £205,000;

(b)  Flood Resilience - Funding of £40,100 had been allocated to extend the scheme but the actual costs were less than anticipated resulting in an underspend of £13,980;

(c)  Energy Efficiency - Funding of £34,000 had been allocated but requests for work had tailed off leaving an underspend of £13,000.

The total underspend was, therefore, £231,980.

In view of the above, Budgets had been reallocated as follows:-

(i) The allocation for environmental works included the establishment of a small team to undertake some of the works, including an employment initiative through New Deal.   As the recovery works to properties has gone on longer than initially envisaged, the duration of this scheme has been extended at a cost of £20,000.  This initiative had proved to be extremely popular in communities affected by the flood.

(ii) The initial project to provide security patrols in the flood affected areas proved to be extremely effective.  As a result, discussions had taken place  with the Police about a more sustainable strengthening of resources in those flood affected areas.   An allocation of £10,000 had been provisionally committed to contribute to funding a Police Community Support Officer in those areas for a three year period.

(iii) The Making Space for Water initiative, which had been agreed by the Executive on 29 August 2006 at a cost of £75,000, had been allocated from the ODPM grant.

The overall position, therefore, was that there was the sum of £127,000 remaining from the ODPM grant which was available to allocate to other initiatives.

A Member reported that the pilot flood resilience scheme for the rural area had been a success and considered that some of the funding could be used to further support flood resilience measures in the rural area.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.  That the Executive notes the progress and asks Senior Management Team to draw up a schedule of initiatives to be funded from the balance of the Grant with a report on these suggested initiatives being submitted to the next meeting of the Executive on 23 October 2006.

2.  That Report CS.47/06 be referred to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 18 October 2006 for comment with views reported back to the Executive on 23 October 2006.

Reasons for Decision

To make full and appropriate benefit of the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister grant underspends by utilisation in the flood affected areas.







